
Davidson County 
UT-TSU Agriculture Extension Board Meeting Minutes 

June 22, 2017 
 

The Davidson County UT-TSU Agriculture Extension Board met on June 22, 2017 at 1:00 P.M. at the  
UT-TSU Extension Office on 1417 Murfreesboro Pike Nashville, TN 37219 

 
Members Present: Mr. Dan Covington, Chair, Mr. Mark Kerske, Vice Chair, Ms. Sherri Smith, Mr. Will 
Nesby, Mr. Bobby Edwards 
 
Members Absent: Dr. Thelma Sanders-Hunter, Ms. Laura Bigbee-Fott 
 
Dan Covington called the meeting to order.   
 
Minutes of the last meeting:  Board members were provided a copy of the minutes prior to the 
meeting.  A motion was made by Mr. Mark Kerske and seconded by Ms. Sherri Smith. The minutes were 
approved as amended. 
 
New Business: Mr. Covington called on Mr. Barry to address the hiring of Andrew Lantz to start as the 
new Davidson county 4-H agent to start July 1st. Mr. Barry introduces Andrew and allows him to talk 
about himself. Andrew starts off by talking about the program he has been running for the last six 
months through the 4-H GROW grant. He is excited to continue with his work as well as rebuild the 4-H 
program in Davidson County from new. A motion has been made by Mr. Mark Kerske to hire Andrew 
Lantz as the new 4-H Agent for Davidson County. This motion is seconded by Will Nesby. The decision is 
unanimous. 
 
The dates for future Board meetings were presented: August 17th, 2017 will be the next meeting. 
Meetings will be held 4 times a year, on the 3rd Thursday of February, May, August, and November. 
 
Close/Adjourn:  The meeting was adjourned at 1:20 pm. A motion was made by Ms. Sherri Smith and 
seconded by Mr. Will Nesby. The motion was passed unanimously. 
 
 


